BARWELL & HOLLYCROFT

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG) ANNUAL REPORT 2013/14
Practice Population Profile February 2014;

	Age Range


	Male
	Female
	Total

	0-16
	1138
	1005
	2143

	17-30
	917
	938
	1855

	31-50
	1681
	1523
	3204

	51-60
	683
	657
	1340

	61-70
	577
	524
	1101

	71+
	391
	502
	893

	Total
	5387
	5149
	10536


Patient Participation Group Profile 2013/14;

	Age Range
	Male
	Female
	Total



	0-16
	0
	0
	0

	17-30
	0
	0
	0

	31-50
	0
	3
	3

	51-60
	0
	8
	8

	61-70
	7
	5
	12

	71+
	10
	15
	25

	Total
	17
	31
	48


Firstly we would like to start by thanking those patients who have attended our “Patients Participation Group” (PPG) Meetings and for all their support and help over the past year.  We feel that PPG groups play an important role in the future development of Practices and the comments, views and suggestions are very much appreciated.  There are challenging times ahead for GP Practices and the ever changing NHS and we will need the support of our Patients.
We held meetings in January, April, June August & November 2013.  Minutes are on our Website.   We do have patients who cannot always attend our meetings, due to illness or they may be a carer, we always offer to send minutes out to these patients who can’t attend and will continue to do this on their request.

Although still under represented by our younger population, our PPG Meetings in the past 12 months have been well represented, which is encouraging

We had a productive year and after listening to our PPG members our 2 year Plan was to change our telephone system from the 0844 number to an 01455 number at Barwell.  We are pleased to announce, that after a lot of hard work and expense to the Practice, this was successfully completed in July 2013 and a new telephone network was installed at both Barwell and Hollycroft.   We felt that a new phone system would alleviate the pressures of high cost calls to 0844 numbers by our Patients, improve our phone system, increase our phone lines at Barwell and improve the communication between the two sites, Barwell and Hollycroft.
.
Advertising methods

We advertise the date of the meeting in the local Village Parish Magazine, in the local Church near to our Hollycroft Practice, the Parish Council notice board, the local Community House, local Pharmacies and on our Practice’s Website, with notices and flyers in the reception area on both sites.   Although our meetings have been well represented, we still do tend to struggle with members from the under 50’s age group.  

Members of our group have attended the PPG Network meetings, these are held quarterly and Practices attend from all over the Leicestershire area. Members also attend the PPG Locality meetings; these are Practices within our local area of Hinckley & Bosworth. Items discussed are then reported back to our Patients at our next PPG meeting.  

Although we do not have an actual “Committee”, this was something that was discussed at some length with our PPG group and unfortunately the patients did not want a “Committee” run group, they preferred having the group whereby members are willing to attend the meetings, represent the Practice at the Network and Locality meetings and report back to the other members in the group. Members are also happy to help, when required, they felt if it was “Committee” led then we would loose the members who attend regularly due to the group becoming too formal, therefore we have continued with the wishes of our Patients.
Example of how PPG have helped the Practice

Our Flu Clinics, which we held on a Saturday, where over 1,000 patients were vaccinated against Influenza, when had PPG representatives giving out flyers about our PPG meetings and also giving out the “Keep Well in Winter Packs” for the over 65’s. We were also asking patients to update their personal details and complete consents to leave messages on an answer phones and consents for SMS texting, this proved extremely productive.
Validation of the Survey and Action Plan;

We had a discussion in our PPG meeting prior to the survey in September 2013, the PPG group were consulted and happy with the format and questions and therefore we went ahead with the survey.
When was the Survey conducted?
We conducted our Patient Survey during September 2013, notices and flyers were displayed around the Practice beforehand, Patients were informed verbally of the Survey taking place, there were confidential posting boxes put in the reception areas on both sites, 50 surveys from both sites were obtained, including those patient’s who submitted theirs on-line, 100 in total.

Survey results discussed

The Survey results were discussed in our November PPG meeting and the results are linked to our Website under Patient Survey.   It was encouraging for us that 66% of patients said they knew they could pre-book an appointment on-line, which had increased from last year.  It was encouraging that 91% of patients were able to see a GP urgently on the same day, the most preferred appointment times for Patients were between 9am – 12pm and only 17% of patients said they preferred appointments after 5pm.
But most encouraging of all was that 96% of our patients said they would recommend Barwell Medical Centre and 93% would recommend Hollycroft to their family and friends.
Action Plan;
At our November PPG meeting, we discussed with our members the results of the survey and from the comments and results of the Survey we put together our 2 year Action Plan for 2013-2015, this was discussed and there were no areas of disagreement from within the group.  One comment that we will take on board with regards our Survey questions for 2014, is that we will add a question about age and ethnicity.  
Our updated Practice Plan/Report is available on our Website, with a copy available for patients without access to a computer.
Practice OpeningTimes;

8.00 am – 6.30pm daily
Care of our Patients is covered by the Out of Hours Service CNCS between the hours of 6.30pm – 8.00am Monday to Fridays and from 6.30pm Friday evenings until 8am Monday mornings and on bank holidays.  If patients ring the Practice out of hours, they are advised to call 111.  
Thank you for taking the time to read our Annual PPG Report for 2013/14

Barwell & Hollycroft Medical Centre
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